## **Desert Cove Homeowners Association**

## **Director at Large Report**

## Annual General Meeting September 27th, 2022

I have been a Director at Large for 3 years, having completed the last year of a vacated position followed by another two-year term. The role of a Director at Large is to assist other Directors in the completion of their designated tasks and to assume ad hoc positions as determined by the Board.

This past year I was involved in an inventory count, required for bookkeeping purposes as well as for an insurance assets update. With the relaxing of Covid restrictions I continued with the ordering of magnetic name tags.

I have actively participated in discussion and decision-making in our Board meetings over my 3 years and was especially happy to assist with the completion of the Head of the Lake Road resurfacing last year.

DCHA has dealt with a number of major issues, including Covid and the fire evacuations last year and I commend my fellow board members on their diligence, patience, perseverance and, most of all, their caring for this community.

It has been a privilege and a pleasure to work with the members of the DCHA Board, past and present. They are all special people who care about our community, and who have freely given their time and energy to support and enhance the community of Desert Cove. I am pleased and thankful to see so many of them offering to continue as board members.

I have chosen to not seek another term but congratulate those who will carry the DCHA Board forward. As a community, we are very fortunate to have these willing residents in a time where apathy and discontent seem overwhelming. I plan to continue volunteering in Desert Cove activities and, of course, continue to offer my opinion on matters affecting our community.

Thank you to the residents of Desert Cove for your support and to my fellow board members.

Respectfully submitted,

June MacGregor

**DCHA Director at Large**